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FRIENDS OF ARBROATH HIGH
Minute of the above meeting held at 1900 hours on Wednesday 9 December 2015, in the Library, Arbroath High School.

Present

Mrs Marion Burnett

Miss Elaine Clark

Mr Frank Falconer
Mr Michel Kaptue Fotso

Mr Mike Gunning

Mrs Kate Pattullo 

Mrs Isla Mann

Mrs Fiona Moncur

Mrs Ann Marie Sim

Mrs Jane Stewart 

Mrs Moira Sutherland (Chair)
Mrs Fiona Wilson
Apologies 
Mrs Joan Finlayson

Mrs Susan Forbes

Mrs Evelyn Fordyce 
In Attendance
Miss Rhiannon Grant, Deputy Head Girl (for item 009/15)
Mr Bruce Pandrich, Acting Head Teacher
Miss Rachel Sim, Deputy Head Girl (for item 009/15)

Councillor Sheena Welsh

Mrs Margo Williamson, Strategic Director, People Directorate, Angus Council (for item 002/15)
Mr Malcolm Finlayson, Secretary, Parent Council
Mrs M Sutherland in the Chair
	001/15 EXTRACTS OF MEETING HELD ON 2 NOVEMBER 2015
The Extracts of the Meeting held on 2 November 2015 were read and approved.
002/15
HEAD TEACHER POSITION
Mrs M Williamson, Strategic Director, People Directorate, Angus Council, described the procedure for the appointment of the Head Teacher.
The post would be advertised in the Press and on the “My Jobs Scotland “ webpage during the third week of January 2016. Subsequent to the closing date, a leeting panel consisting of Councillor S Welsh, Mrs M Williamson, and a Parent Council representative, would decide upon the candidates (usually six) who would progress to the assessment centre stage, where they would participate in a number of leadership tasks devised by the General Teaching Council. The Assessors would thereafter decide upon the candidates for the short leet, where they would be expected to provide a presentation, and respond to a set of questions. On conclusion, an appointment would be made, and it was anticipated that the successful candidate would take up post after the Easter holidays.
Such posts had recently attracted only a small number of candidates, and it had been necessary to advertise twice for the recent Head Teacher vacancy at Carnoustie High School.

The process carried significant responsibility for the Parent Council member involved, who would require to commit to two days input, namely for the assessment centre and appointment stages.
In response to a query raised by Mrs M Burnett, Mrs M Williamson advised of training being available for the Parent Council representative.
Mrs M Williamson left the meeting at this juncture, and Mrs M Sutherland asked to be advised of nominees for the representative position.
003/15 REPORT FROM PTA TREASURER

Mrs K Pattullo issued a balance sheet with a note of the various expenses which had been paid: SPTC membership and insurance; the cost of the S1 Cookery Evening and the successful bids which had been agreed by the committee which amounted to £3,752.90. To date, the Sponsored Walk had raised about £9,000 which meant that the balance in the fund would be about £24,231.98.
004/15 CONSIDERATION OF BIDS FOR FUNDING BY PTA
There were three bids to consider: a request for £200 from the Debating Club to cover the cost of the transport to Aberdeen to take part in a competition; a bid for £590 from the librarian to purchase new senior fiction, new chess boards and to pilot the use of e-readers; a bid for £100 from the Lego Club to buy kits with instructions for the pupils to follow. All three bids were successful.
005/15
FUTURE EVENTS
PTA - Social Events – In the past, quiz nights, bingo nights and murder mysteries had gone down well. After some general discussion, it was agreed that Mrs J Stewart would approach Mr S Cassidy to see if he would be interested in organising a future murder mystery (Mrs F Moncur would be happy to help, but it had been a lot of work the last time and with commitments to Duke of Edinburgh, Columba 1400, and her everyday work, she did not feel that she could take sole responsibility for organising one this time)
A bingo night was suggested for the next social event.  Mrs A M Sim, who has a contact who would run this, said that she would find out when this could be done. It was suggested that possible dates could be 22, 24 or 25 February. It then transpired that the Prom Committee had had to cancel a bingo night and had also hoped to reschedule it for early in the new year. It was therefore decided that this would be a joint venture between the Prom Committee and the Friends of AHS with the Prom Committee taking the profits.

Parent Council - Mrs M Burnett described information evenings that had been organised by the Parent Council. In supported such initiatives, Mr B Pandrich, suggested participation by S6 pupils, whilst Mrs F Wilson advised of a Press article of information sessions being held for the purpose of informing parents/carers of the new examination structure. Mr B Pandrich considered it important to highlight how learning had changed over the years, with consequent additional pressures on pupils. Whilst sessions could be arranged by AHS, he considered that it would be advantageous to enlist the support of the Friends. He added that a further pertinent initiative would be to hold sessions on the issues and concerns of internet usage. The latter having been described as “Internet Safety” had met with a mediocre response. and he suggested that the title be altered and that pupils could be involved by describing their perspectives and concerns.
Further consideration would be given at the next meeting to the internet suggestion, that could be described as a subsequent session to the safety meetings held previously.
006/15 RECRUITMENT OF NEW MEMBERS
It was acknowledged that Parent Evenings, particularly S1, provided an ideal opportunity for recruitment to the Friends, and it was noted that an S5/6 event was being held the following evening, on 10 December, at which Mr B Pandrich advised that Friends representatives would be welcomed. He suggested that representatives should endeavour to recruit during at least two events.
Mrs I Mann speculated that parents may be apprehensive over attending meetings, by a perception of being embarrassed over a lack of knowledge of proceedings and school matters, whilst Mrs K Pattullo advised that consideration had been given to the introduction of a buddy scheme to overcome such concerns.

 Mr M Gunning considered there to be a lack of awareness that the Parent Council had been seeking members for a considerable time.
Mrs M Burnett suggested that a recruitment letter be issued to the cluster Primary Schools, with subsequent attendance to fully describe the aims of the friends. She suggested that a short-life sub group be formed to produce a leaflet based on one produced in recent years by the PTA. 

Discussion followed upon advantages and issues involved with methods which could be utilised by parents to communicate with the Friends, which included a Friends section on the school website, a Facebook page, twitter, etc.
Mr B Pandrich reported upon delay over posting information on the website which was outwith the control of the school. He speculated that CHS may have to follow the lead of Monifieth High School that had established its own website. He would arrange for an article to be included in the school Christmas newsletter that the Friends was seeking a website designer. If this proved unsuccessful, he would enquire of who had established the Monifieth High website. However, he suggested caution over the introduction of a separate website, in light of the requirement to adhere to data protection criteria, which was the reason for school websites being administered centrally by Angus Council.
He would report at the next meeting.
007/15
CONSTITUTION
Mrs S Forbes would be asked to provide a report at the next meeting.
008/15
REPORT FROM HEAD TEACHER

Mr B Pandrich spoke to his report which related to the Improvement Plan Report, staffing, learning and teaching and attainment, property and ICT and infrastructure, the school ethos, and developing the school community.
Inclusion of a section relating to the formation of the Friends of AHS was appreciated by the members.
009/15
REPORTS BY HEAD BOY/GIRL
As the Head Boy and Head Girl were unable to attend, the report was conducted by Misses R Grant and R Sim, Deputy Head Girls.
Courses in prefect development had been organised by Miss Duncan, Guidance, who was attempting to bring groups of prefects together with the aim of improving the assistance afforded by prefects. Experience was being gained in all departments. Attempts were being made to assign prefects to assist in a variety of departments with a view to promote confidence and self-development. Expanding roles were being developed, with the possibility of introducing sports prefects, and involvement in community relationships. 
Suggests by the Friends were invited, and would be given active consideration.
Initiatives included a ceilidh to be held on 21 November, an S6 prom, and a fundraising bingo night as described at 005/15.
The prelim timetable had been issued. Good use was being made of the assembly hall that had undergone virtually complete soundproofing, which enhanced usage as an examination venue. The hall was being used extensively by pupils during lunchtimes, and functions were being arranged on almost a daily basis.  
Discussion followed on a request on behalf of the S6 pupils for the re-establishment of the S6 common room facility. Options included the former common room which was being used as a storage facility for rock challenge equipment, the timeout room, or a portacabin that may be available on completion of the Timmergreens/Muirfield Primary School development. 
Mr B Pandrich advised of reservations over the timeout room, which was remote and therefore difficult for staff supervision. The members were aware of instances of vandalism to the S6 common room subsequent to Parent Council and PTA funding in the past few years.
In conclusion, consideration would be given to the suggestions by Mr B Pandrich.
010/15
PRESENTATIONS BY PARTICIPANTS IN EXTERNAL VISITS
Mr B Pandrich suggested that invitations to present at meetings be extended pupils of groups, such as Columba 1400, who had been on external visits.

The members supported a suggestion by Mrs A M Sim that this be extended to form an evening meeting to which parents/carers could be invited. Mr B Pandrich would make arrangements and advise accordingly.
011/15
SUPERVISED STUDY ARRANGEMENTS

Mr B Pandrich reported upon the cessation of the supervised study sessions following comments by certain parents that the pupils considered these oppressive.
He described alternative initiatives including senior pupils lending support to younger pupils, and appreciated the need to establish the most conducive environment for learning
012/15
ALTERATION TO MEETING SCHEDULE
The meeting to be held on 9 June was altered to 6 June in order to avoid coinciding with the date of a prom.
A revised meeting schedule would be issued by Mr M Finlayson.
013/15 DATE OF NEXT MEETING 
The next meeting was arranged to be held in the Library, Arbroath High School, on Thursday 28 January 2016, commencing at 1900 hours.
Elaine Clark/Malcolm J B Finlayson
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